
Parish Council tree planting  
 
In December 1894 Stonehouse elected its first Parish  
Council.  Encroachment on the village greens was one of the 
important matters considered by the new Council. The 
County Council regarded the greens as ñhighways wasteò 
and was not prepared to acknowledge that Parish Councils 
could exercise any authority over such areas. If the Parish 
Council had not argued its case effectively, our delightful 
greens might not have survived. 

 
Early in 1898 several leading   
parishioners offered trees to the 
Council. These were gratefully  
accepted. Within a month, the 
Council received a letter from the 
Lord of the Manorôs solicitor      
objecting to the trees being   
planted on common land at the 
side of the streets.  A hastily   
convened Parish Meeting         
authorised the Council to assert 
its rights to the control of the      
village greens and ñroadside 
wastesò. 
 
These early photos show a mix of young trees and fairly mature ones by the 
side of High Street. There were some trees on the street prior to the 1890s, but 
there were no trees on the west side of the street, other than at its upper end. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Trees that were lost in the 1950s 
In 1951, the street was widened and resurfaced and electric street lights were installed.  As part of that  
reconstruction, some of the roadside trees were felled, although many of the mature trees remain. 

High Street trees in the 20th century 
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